
Durham Police Department 
86 Dover Road 

Durham, New Hampshire 03824 
 

M E M O R A N D U M 
August 4, 2017 
 
To:  Michael Behrendt, Planner 
 
From:  Dave Kurz, Chief of Police 
 
Re:  RiverWoods Durham 
 

 
I have the following comments regarding the construction of RiverWoods on Stone 
Quarry Drive: 
 

 Lighting in the adjacent parking lot should be designed to prevent vandalism and 
thefts from vehicles. 

 

 Unit numbering should be developed so that police personnel can easily and quickly 
locate units, i.e., 320 for unit 20 on the 3rd floor. 

 

 It appears that a traffic study will be accomplished for traffic egress onto Route 108. 
 

 The applicant is already aware of the presence of the police firing range immediately 
adjacent to the facility.  While the intent and hope is that a County-wide facility be 
constructed soon and that the Durham Police cease the use of this location, until 
that occurs, the firing range will be used on very limited but periodic times.  The 
Durham Police will provide ample notice as to when training will occur. 

 
I have observed no other issues that would hinder the Durham Police from providing 
services to this facility. 
 
If you have any questions pertaining to my suggestions, please do not hesitate to 
contact me. 


